


 



December 29, 2020 

Sonoma County Mayors and Councilmembers Association 

Attn: Sommer Hageman, Town of Windsor  

9291 Old Redwood Highway 

Windsor, CA 95492 

Re: Appointment to Metropolitan Transportation Commission  

Dear Sonoma County Mayors and Council Members, 

I am writing to ask for your support in appointing me to Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC). I 

am a fourth generation Sonoma County resident who has a background in land use planning and a career in 

advanced energy and transportation policy and market development.  

Transportation is rapidly changing and the opportunities to be innovative are endless. Now is the time to 

reframe our thinking and create a transportation system that is equitable, economical, and emissions-free. 

If appointed, my focus would be fourfold:  

Zero Emission Vehicles – The State has mandated light-, medium- and heavy-duty vehicles all must 

transition to be zero emissions. While this gives hope that we can achieve carbon neutrality and 

reduce harmful pollution in frontline communities, the impacts to our electrical grid and fleet 

management practices will be significant.  

Land Use – The new RHNA targets, coupled with our beloved urban growth boundaries, will force 

Sonoma County cities to prioritize infill and transit-oriented development. This will add congestion 

to existing roadways, add pedestrians and cyclists to streets that have been designed for cars, and 
create new opportunities for high-quality public transit and sustainable economic development.  

Disruption – Sea level rise and disruptive technologies like autonomous vehicles and e-bikes are 

coming fast. Evacuations from flooding and wildfires will be a concern for the foreseeable future. 

We must work with agencies across the Bay Area to mitigate threats, prioritize needs, and secure 

funding for critical initiatives.  

Transit & Equity – Minorities and low-income residents spend more of their income on 

transportation, and are disproportionately subjected to unsafe street conditions, poor accessibility, 

and toxic air quality. Most of Sonoma County does not qualify for funding from the state programs 

that use SB 535 and AB 1550 designations, so we need our MTC representative to understand the 

programs, and advocate for changes to program rules and funding from MTC.  

We are lucky to have the MTC as a venue to convene regional stakeholders, and collaboratively plan and 

resource the most pressing projects in Sonoma County, the North Bay, and throughout the Bay Area. My 

experience with land use, transportation and energy policy, and my commitment to progress through 

collaboration and courage qualify me to represent our community. If appointed, I will work hard to 

advocate for our community, keep all cities aware of the issues, and be a productive voice on the MTC as it 

finalizes and starts implementing Plan Bay Area 2050. 

For these reasons, I ask for your support. Please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at (707) 373-6414 

or by email at bbarnacle@cityofpetaluma.org if you would like to speak about this.  

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 

Brian Barnacle, Petaluma City Councilmember-elect 
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